From: Leanne

Sent: Wednesday, 17 June 2020 4:25 PM
To: IPCN Enquiries Mailbox

Subject: Brandy Hill Expansion Project

Hi,

I would like to submit my objection to the Brandy Hill Expansion Project for the following reasons.

We moved to Wallalong over 15 years ago and during that time have seen first hand the impacts that trucks have on
the area so to allow more to come from the Maitland area via the Woodville Bridge, Morpeth Bridge or Hinton
Bridge is ridiculous. | have taken photos of the trucks using these bridges not caring about giving way to others and
almost causing accidents. These bridges are regularly under maintenance to enable their heritage existence and
having more trucks utilise these would greatly affect their sustainability. Although the map | recently seen of
Hanson’s truck route does not appear to include the Morpeth and Hinton bridges they do use these and go through
Wallalong.

Apart from the above, the trucks already impact on the picturesque areas by creating noise, dust, and hazardous
road conditions, not to mention the severe impact they have on our beautiful wildlife. Additionally, the roads are
not wide enough to accommodate such usage.

| strongly object to the current Brandy Hill Expansion Project for the above obvious reasons.

Regards,

Leanne Brook





